

MEMORANDUM

TO:

President Edward T. Foote, II

FROM:

Dr. George C. Alexandrakis

Chairman, Faculty Senate

DATE:

November 15, 1988

SUBJECT:

Faculty Senate Legislation #88004(B) -

Name Change for the School of Education and Allied Professions

The Faculty Senate, at its meeting of November 14, 1988, voted to approve the proposed change of name for the School of Education and Allied Professions to the School of Education.

This legislation is now forwarded for your action.

GCA:b

cc:

Provost Luis Glaser

Dean Robert Simpson



CAPSULE:

Faculty Senate Legislation #88004(B) - Name Change for the School of Education and Allied Professions

The Faculty Senate voted to approve the change of name for the School of Education and Allied Professions to the School of Education.

RESPONSE BY THE PRESIDENT:	DATE: 4/12/88
APPROVED: 10 OFFICE OR INDIVIDUAL TO IMPLEMENT OR PUBL	ICH. Paron
EFFECTIVE DATE OF LEGISLATION:	
NOT APPROVED AND REFERRED TO:	
REMARKS (IF NOT APPROVED):	

FACULTY SENATE MEETING NOVEMBER 14, 1988

Call To Order And Approval Of Minutes

The meeting was called to order 3:30 P.M. at the Rosenstiel School. Excused absences were approved for Professors Forman, Mallios, Brass, Tamer, Neider, Seiler and Martin. The minutes for the meeting of April 25 were approved as submitted. It was *moved* and seconded, to amend the calendar as follows: Council meeting November 21, Senate meeting December 5, and the award ceremony for the Outstanding Service Award December 12. The *motion carried*.

Information Items

Dean Christopher Harrison welcomed the Senate to the Rosenstiel Marine School for its meeting. There has been an effort to foster greater interaction between the School and the Coral Gables and Medical campuses. In particular, he has encouraged the faculty to become more involved in the Undergraduate Marine Science Teaching Program. Dean Harrison mentioned the impending opening of an experimental fish hatchery used by neurophysiologists in their research. The President complimented Dean Harrison on his interim deanship during very difficult times.

Proposed Name Change For The School Of Education

It was *moved*, and seconded, to change the name of the School of Education and Allied Professions to the School of Education. The *motion carried*. It was *moved* and seconded, to waive the second reading of the proposal. The *motion carried*.

Proposal To Combine The Medical School Version Of The Policy On Scientific Misconduct And Fraud With The Faculty Manual

It seems possible to bring the two into agreement with more work. There was also a view expressed that these two documents might be at odds and might violate each other in some important aspects. A *motion* was passed that fraud in scientific research including fabrication of research data and the theft or plagiarism of the work of others is an activity within the purview of the Committee on Professional Conduct as defined in the *Faculty Manual*.

SENATE COUNCIL MEETING

October 31, 1988

Executive Session

Dr. Alexandrakis called the Executive Session to order at 2:00 P.M. He announced the following items: 1)that the Provost has agreed to expand faculty participation in the Budget Group by including one of the co-chairs of the Senate Budget Committee; 2)progress on Bylaw 87001; and 3)the impending retirement of Mr. Donald Anguish, Associate Vice President for Business Affairs. He stated that the Vice President for Business Affairs has agreed to consult with the co-chairs of the Senate Administrative Services before naming a replacement for Mr. Anguish.

The Chairman summarized a meeting held with Dr. Swan and the Dean of the School of Architecture. Following discussion, it was *moved* by Dr. Yacoub, seconded by Dr. Awad, to invite four representatives from the School to attend the December Council meeting to discuss the progress of the Bylaws and other issues. The *motion carried*.

Update on Development Campaign

Dr. Rita Bornstein, Vice President for Development, and Ms. Marcia Gresham, Associate Vice President for Development, requested suggestions from the Council on ways to include the faculty in the Campaign. Several comments were presented and details of that phase of the Campaign will be finalized at a later date.

Proposed Name Change for the School of Education

Dr. Robert Moore, Associate Dean of the School, gave a history of the name of the School and the reasons for requesting the current name change. It was *moved*, and seconded, to approve the proposed name change from the School of Education and Allied Professions to the School of Education. The *motion carried*.

Proposed 1989-1990 Faculty Senate Calendar

It was *moved*, and seconded, to approve the proposed calendar prepared by Dr. Yacoub with one editorial change pertaining to the grades due date for Fall semester. The *motion carried*.

Special Senate Meeting with President

Dr. Alexandrakis announced the Special Senate Meeting with President Foote scheduled for November 7. He requested the Senate Council to meet following the Senate meeting to discuss the Academic Standards Committee proposal regarding academic good standing.





Executive Vice President and Provost

MEMORANDUM

October 11, 1988

TO:

Dr. George Alexandrakis

Chairman, Faculty Senate

FROM:

Luis Glaser

Executive Vice President

and Provost

SUBJECT:

Name Change of the School of Education

and Allied Professions

The School of Education would like to drop the words "and Allied Professions" from its title. Could you get approval of this from the Senate as soon as possible? They seem anxious to get this accomplished. Your help will be greatly appreciated.

LG:nh

cc: Dean Robert J. Simpson

Dr. Paul K. Sugrue